EUBMITTED UNDER 4 . T 57

Assigned Recall No. p4V-105 by the
National Hiphway Traffic Safety Administration

Report Date: March 1, 2004 Daie Faxed/E-Mailed: March 3, 2004
MANUFACTURER: Ford Motor Company

MANUFACTURER CONTACT: Mr. James Yondale, Director
Antomotive Safety Offlce

FAX: 313-594-2268

SUBJECT: 399,926 Ford 2003 Tanrus and Mercury Sable vehicles mannfactored from
April 16, 2002 through September 18, 2003. The process used to manufacture the air ffter:
paper was altered which resulted In an sir filter paper element that can smolder or born.
Ford's Recall No. 045811,

This is an acknowledgment for this recall, A formal acknowledgment lsiter will be written only if
we have additional comments or concerns.

Please provide a deaft owner notification letter for our review before mailing to consumets,

As stated in Part 573.6, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status reports is required
within one month after the close of the calendar guarter in which notification o purchasers
occurs. Owner notification is expected to begin on March 10, 2004, Therefore, the first quartexly
report will be due by April 30, 2004,

If you have any questions, please catl:

Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202} 366-5232 or
George Person, Chief on (202) 366-3210
or Fax at (202) 366-7882

or ¢-mail at Patricis, Wallace@nhtsa dot.gov
Recall Meanagement Division



